North York Communitx Council

From: rose metallo <rose_marie2008 @live.ca>
Sent: Monday, June 13, 2016 9:22 AM

To: North York Community Council

Cc: colle@toronto.ca

Subject: All-way stop at St . Charles school

To whom it may concern,

Let me start by saying that my youngest daughter attends St.Charles elementary school, a letter was sent out
that the North York Community Council will be considering the installation of an all-way stop at the
intersection of Corona st. and Claver Ave.

It would greatly be appreciated if it were installed.

I'm a single mother, on September 3rd, 2013 1 was involved in a motor vehicle accident at the stop on Claver
Ave. I was on my way to work after I had dropped off my daughter at daycare. As I was driving to work i was
T-boned on the passenger side . I had no stop sign and the other driver did. She drove through the stop sign and
hit me with such impact that after she T-boned me ended up parked on the corner lot. I thank God every time I
think about it, which is everyday that noone was killed and that my child wasn't with me at the time. The point
to my story is that if I had a stop sign i would have stopped and the accident could have been prevented. I suffer
with pain every day and was diagnosed with fybromyalgia after the accident, I also experience migraines that I
never had before among other pain too long to go into. I've been off work for almost 2 years because of the pain
with no income, with my landlord threatening to evict me and I can't blame him. The accident has affected my
life in such a negative way, physically , emotionally and mentally. I have panic attacks when I drive through
areas with only one stop. So please instead of considering to put a stop sign make it mandatory to put it, it can
save people alot of greef and pain.

I can be emailed at this email if any questions

Thank you,
Rosemary Metallo

Sent from my Samsung Galaxy smartphone.



